
______________________________________ 
              1  Please be aware that the Committee’s review of the proposed trip does not extend to either the security 
situation in the destination country or security related to foreign travel in general.  We recommend you contact the 
Office of House Security (OHS) for a safety and security briefing prior to your departure.  OHS may be reached at 
(202) 226-2044 or ohsstaff@mail.house.gov.  House travelers should also register for the U.S. State Department’s 
Smart Traveler Enrollment Program at https://step.state.gov. 

 

August 4, 2023 
 

 
The Honorable Zoe Lofgren 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1401 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Colleague: 
 
 Pursuant to House Rule 25, clause 5(d)(2), the Committee on Ethics hereby approves 
your and your child's proposed trip to Kenya,1 scheduled for August 12 to 19, 2023, sponsored 
by Aspen Institute, Inc. and Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation.   
 

You must complete a Member/Officer Post-Travel Disclosure Form and file it, together 
with a Sponsor Post-Travel Disclosure Form completed by the trip sponsor, with the Clerk of the 
House within 15 days after your return from travel.  As part of that filing, you are also required 
to attach a copy of this letter and both the Traveler and Primary Trip Sponsor Forms (including 
attachments) you previously submitted to the Committee in seeking pre-approval for this trip.  
You must also report all travel expenses totaling more than $480 from a single source on the 
“Travel” schedule of your annual Financial Disclosure Statement covering this calendar year.  
Finally, Travel Regulation § 404(d) also requires you to keep a copy of all request forms and 
supporting information provided to the Committee for three subsequent Congresses from the date 
of travel. 
 

Because the trip may involve meetings with foreign government representatives, we note 
that House Members may accept, under the Foreign Gifts and Decorations Act (FGDA), gifts “of 
minimal value [currently $480] tendered as a souvenir or mark of courtesy” by a foreign 
government.  Any tangible gifts valued in excess of minimal value received from a foreign 
government must, within 60 days of acceptance, be disclosed on a Form for Disclosing Gifts 
from Foreign Governments and either turned over to the Clerk of the House, or, with the written 
approval of the Committee, retained for official use. 
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1015 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515–6328 
Telephone: (202) 225–7103 
Facsimile: (202) 225–7392 



If you have any further questions, please contact the Committee’s Office of Advice and 
Education at extension 5-7103. 
 

Sincerely, 

           
        Michael Guest             Susan Wild    

                        Chairman                               Ranking Member 
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